
 

 

July 29, 2016 
 

To all Local Spiritual Assemblies 
 
Dear Bahá'í Friends, 
 
In a letter to this National Spiritual Assembly on April 19 this year, the 
Universal House of Justice informed us that, owing to changes it is making in 
procedures for Iranian Bahá’ís seeking credentials to aid them in immigrating 
to the United States, we will no longer be issuing letters of introduction. 
 
Effective immediately, all requests for such documents must be directed to the 
National Spiritual Assembly of the Bahá’ís of Austria, which can be reached 
by email at nsa@at.bahai.org or by telephone at 43-1-4791153. 
 

 With loving Bahá’í greetings, 

 
 Kenneth E. Bowers 
 Secretary 


